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To Whom It May Concern: 

I am pleased to respond to the Food and Drug Administration request for comment on the drawl “Guidance 
for Industry: Collection of Race and Ethnicity Data in Clinical Trials.” 

I applaud the Food and Drug Administration for its efforts to encourage and standardize the collection of 
health information in a regulatory environment. We believe that the identification and analysis of such data 
are important components in the elimination of racial and ethnic health disparities. 

I support the Food and Drug Administration to use the O ffice of Management and Budget guidelines for 
collecting race and ethnicity information in clinical trials. Use of the revised O fftce of Management and 
Budget guidelines-Policy Directive 1 %--will help ensure consistency across studies used to support 
marketing applications to the Food and Drug Administration and across data collected by other government 
agencies. It will also be useful in evaluating potential population differences in the safety and ef%cacy of 
pharmaceutical products among different population groups. 

The Food and Drug Administration recommendation is consistent with efforts to improve the validity of 
clinical trial data supporting the use of medicines in minority patients. We support the use of the O fftce of 
Management and Budget guidelines for the collection of data on race and ethnicity until more scientifically 
rigorous standards are available. This guidance is consistent with the National Medical Association’s 
Consensus Statements and policy guidelines, which recognize race and ethnicity as valuable research 
variables when used and interpreted appropriately and which encourages appropriate entities to apply the 
results from studies of race, ethnicity and health to the planning and evaluation of health services. We 
believe this guidance to be an important first step in reducing health disparities in the United States. 

I appreciate the opportunity to comment on this important initiative. I look forward to future policies or 
guidelines recommending methods for analyzing and reporting race and ethnicity data. 

Sincerely, A 

Ve1ma.P. Scantlebury, MD, FACS 
Professor of Surgery and Chief, Division of Transplantation 
University of South Alabama Medical Center 


